
 

 

April 9, 2006 

 

Motion on the floor from Carol Anwar 

Received by President Nancy by e-mail, around May or June, 2005  

 

I propose that OSEA offer an annual scholarship for one person to attend the AEA convention.  

The purpose of this scholarship is to bring current convention information back to the 

membership of OSEA. 

 

The amount of the scholarship would reimburse the attendee in the amount up to the AEA 

member early registration fee (usually around $375).  The attendee should be an OSEA member 

in good standing, as defined by “a member who has attended at least 1 of the past 3 meetings”.  

The attendee will be required to be present at all CEU hours offered at the convention, with 

reasonable exceptions made for flight times and “fluff” courses being offered on the last day.  No 

exceptions should be made for core, important courses.   

 

The attendee will be required to give a 2-hour presentation at the next OSEA meeting for 

members’ CEU credit. 

 

Interested individuals must apply by July 15 to the president of OSEA, to assure early 

registration (around Aug 15).   

 

If more than one person applies, preference will be given to someone who hasn’t received the 

scholarship before.  If more than one person applies who has not previously attended, then we 

will have to come up with a fair way to choose.   

 

The money will be reimbursed upon completion of the course and submission of attendance 

certificate to the OSEA Treasurer. 

 

 

(Susan McNeely made a second on July 25, 2005) 


